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INTRODUCTION:					
A new year is upon us and there is much hope for better things on the horizon. As the days go by, the leadership of Post 53 will develop ways to better serve you, our members.

COMING UP TO DATE:

	Since our last newsletter, there have been a few things happening at the post. 

	DECEMBER 2021: As usual, this was an extremely busy month. In addition to our annual support for families in need, we had other exciting things going on.

	For those who know Marion Pedro, his family came to town on 17 December and set up a wonderful meal for all veterans and first responders. It was sad not to see a full turn-out by all members, but since they have stated they want to continue putting on this dinner, we may be able to see all of you next year.

	This year was difficult in the area. In all, we were able to provide Christmas for 32 children in need. This was a bit of growth over last year, and since things were so difficult in 2020, this was to be expected. 

	In addition to our help for families, there was one family in particular that we have taken on. A young couple suffered a tragic event when the mother was struck and severely injured by a drunk driver. It is not our place to get into the details of the event, but here at your American Legion Post, we are working to help the family. Updates on the mother’s condition will be provided to those interested. 

	JANUARY 2022: Many see January as a quiet month, usually for recovery from the holiday season. At the legion, it is a time to start getting things done that affect how well we can serve you, and look into ways to meet your needs. During this month, we would like to get your ideas on what we can do to improve your time here at the legion. A separate article will discuss this further.

UPCOMING EVENTS:

	Early stage planning has started for the year, and we are open to ideas and comments from you.

CONTACT US

Commander:			Greg Poe
Vice-Commander:		Jim Sites
Adjutant:			open
Finance Officer:			Jim Dawson
Sergeant at Arms:		open
Chaplain:			Stan Alvey
Facilities Maintenance:		Sonny Amos

Phone Number:			(765) 552-1055


LEADERSHIP:

From the Commander: For those who do not know, we lost Gene Herkless last month. It is a sad loss, and he will be missed. If there is anyone who is interested in filling in as adjutant, please let us know.

Finance: With a new year comes new challenges and new plans. There is so much to do to ensure we have the funds in the correct accounts to do the things we need to do. 
As many know, we have two bank accounts. One is our main account and the other is the charity gaming account. I know that some have heard it referred to as the gaming account, but the proper term is charity gaming. 
We are limited in what we can use charity gaming money for, so we have to plan carefully and make sure we get the most bang for our buck when spending these funds.
Our main account is mainly used for purchasing the food and beverages that we have for our members. There are other things we can use the main account for, but we must ensure we have funds to do this.

Service Officer: American Legion Post 53 exists for its members. We are not here for an Auxiliary or an SAL, but for our members. As of the last count, we have over 120 members. When I watch attendance at our events or even those who just wander in every now and again, I must ask myself what we are missing.
	At best, we may see less than 10% of our members in a month. I have discussed this with the commander so many times, but we cannot figure it out. It is with that in mind that I make the following appeal to you.
	I ask that all members contact me either at the Legion or via my cell phone to let me know why you are not coming to the post. 
	In my life, I have encountered things similar to this in other organizations. I find the most disturbing excuse given is that one person does not like another and will not attend meetings or anything where that other person is. This is how the Auxiliary acts, but we are all veterans we are connected by that bond. 
	In the past year, we have completed a non-smoking room with the back door access. This room has tables, booths and everything needed for a relaxing time. We are continuing to discuss different things such as television access, and maybe a pull tab machine. We already have a monitor for those who wish to play bingo in the back room. I am even considering a coffee maker for the room. 
	With all of this in mind, I ask that you please contact me with your ideas that will make the Legion more inviting to you. Please feel free to call me at the legion (765-552-1055) or on my cell phone (765-274-8343). We really want the Legion to be a better place for you.

Public Service Officer: One of the most important purposes of Post 53 is our community. This does not mean just the city of Elwood. It means our county, our state and our nation. Everyone has great ideas, and, as your public service officer, I welcome any suggestions or ideas you may have.

	
Gaming: Bingo is going well within the post and the two jackpots are building up. This week, our Monday jackpot should reach the $900.00 mark, and the Saturday jackpot is building quickly as well. 

	I would like to take this minute to remind all of our members that charity gaming is our main source for raising funds for taking care of those in need and help other charities.  














